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We are living in a time when all signs point to 
the soon return of Jesus. I personally believe He 
will return sometime in the next 15 years, but I 
would not be surprised if He returned tomorrow. No 
matter what any of us believe about the timing of 
His return, we must guard ourselves against 
becoming over-focused on it. While we wait for Him 
we should be intent on linking ourselves to 
whatever it is the Holy Spirit is doing now. In this 
article, I want to explore what that might be. 

I find it curious that today so many are 
'prophesying' that we are standing on the threshold 
of the greatest revival the world has ever seen. 
With all my heart I want to believe them, but I am 
reluctant because so many times in the past these 
same people have said things that proved to be 
untrue. Many seem to be able to overlook these 
failures and quickly grab hold of the very next 
'prophetic' word spoken. I'm sorry, I cannot do that. 

Perhaps people do this because they can't 
imagine God doing anything that is not good, and 
without question, a great outpouring of God's Spirit 
would be an amazing answer to prayer. After all, 
God is a good God; therefore, we should always 
expect Him to do good things. But, we must 
remember that what God views as good and what 
we view as good may not always be the same. Is 
there another scenario that would be amazing and 
yet not look anything like what the self-proclaimed 
prophets are saying? Let's take a look. 

In 1 Kings 19 the prophet Elijah complained to 
God about how he was the only one left who stood 
for righteousness. (Sometimes I feel like that.) God 
answered him by saying, "I have left me seven 
thousand in Israel, all the knees which have not 
bowed unto Baal, and every mouth which hath not 
kissed him." (1Kings 19:18) 

In Romans 11:5 Paul adds something very 
important to this narrative. 
Romans 11:4-5 TPT 
4 But what was the revelation God spoke to him in 
response? “You are not alone. For I have preserved 
a remnant for myself—seven thousand others who 
are faithful and have refused to worship Baal.” 
5 And that is but one example of what God is 
doing in this age of fulfillment, for God’s grace 
empowers his chosen remnant. 

Throughout history, God has always had a 
remnant who refused to bow to false gods. They 
did not fear kings or wicked rulers, and even when 
faced with death, refused to comply with anything 
that violated their beliefs. Today they stand 
immortalized as the great heroes of the faith and 
you can read their story in Hebrews 11. We must at 
least consider that this may be the amazing 
glorious future God has in store for His church. If 
so, it will be the finest hour the church has ever 
known.  

Every day I pray for one last great outpouring of 
God's Spirit; without it, America will not survive. But, 
if this does not happen I am ready to join the ranks 
of the last days' remnant. While this thought may 
not seem too exciting, we need to remember that 
God's little is always far more glorious than man's 
much. If Jesus returns and all He finds is a 
remnant, then so be it, because it will be a glorious 
remnant, on fire for God, and producing much fruit.  
Isa. 37:31 KJV 
 31 And the remnant that is escaped of the house of 
Judah shall again take root downward, and bear 
fruit upward… 

   Lord, I want to be part of that remnant! 

" Will There Be A Remnant?"
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